
             Adult Baptism of Brian Pardee in Wednesday worship 

                   Clarence & Jean Heidenberger 67th & Dave Beaudry & Sally Tartoni- 12th  

                      Promoting family health- Health Ministry Team Meeting Oct 27 

                     Join us for Reformation Live Learning Event Oct 29 @ 9:30am 

             Donate diapers to Franklin Avenue Mission by Oct 29 

ñThe Family of Faith...Faithfully Living Every Relationship in Godôs Wayò 

FAITH WALK October 22 & 25, 2017 

Welcome!  Thank you for worshipping with us.  We pray that your time with us is spiritually enriching to you. Please use the Welcome Card to 
share your interests, prayer requests & contact information.  Drop the card in the offering  plate or hand it to an usher. Guests, be sure to visit 
our Welcome Center located to the left as you leave the Sanctuary.    

WELCOME TO FAITH LUTHERAN 
Phone:  810-694-9351 
Fax:  810-694-3949 
Email:  churchoffice@faithgb.org 
Office hours: Mon - Fri. 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 
   Lunch 11:30 - 12:30 
Web site:  www.faithgb.org 
Facebook:  www.facebook.com/faithgb 
Worship Times: Wednesday 6:30 pm  
 Sunday 8:15 and 10:45 am 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY 

Gary Schlicht  Bryan Groulx Jon Beck Peggy Voskamp 

Dorothy Prince John Shultz James Cull Sr. Melanie Meyer 

Bill Jackson Jeff Frank Katie VanPatten Karen Wellas 
Thelma Peterson Brian Baird Jeff Hayes Brandy Chatfield 
Pat Bright Kayla Ruby Jane Hodges Vicky Van Gober 

Sue Petrimoulax Helen Richardson Jan Cornelison Duane Hibbs  

Brooke Katynski Ken Kapanka Breanna Scholl Dale Ricketts 

Michelle Beuter Robert Freiburger Steven Holmes Bri Saroli 

Douglas Ross Jamie Simpson Allison Carr Chris Donbrosky   

Mel Reid Gordin Ervin Vanessa Jones Pat Bright 

Jim Marrow Jamie Bernstein John VanCamp Kimberly Bolen 
Burt Jackson Veronica Bogne Robert Nicol Mel Johnson 

Mike Duffy Darrell Daenzer Manuel Martinez Shirley Frank 

Tatiana Clevenger Robin Pfeiffer Susan Cook Tony & Josie Kong 

Stephanie Sackrider Joan Reed McKenna Schummer Candy Ryckaert 

Ken Byers Pastor Walsh Kerry Williams Jerry Sieloff 

Dee Touma Richard Brown Larry Anderson Jeannine Smith 

Dawson Babiak Brittney Smith David Saroli Cheryl Wetzel 

Ryan Whitmore Stone Cabban Steve Conquest Stephanie Whitmore 

Rita Russ Robert Beuter Michelle Huntoon Jeannine Smith 

SUNDAY - October 22nd 
  8:15 am Worship/Communion   
   Reader:  Thomas Fockler 
  9:30 am Sunday School all ages,  
   Youth Catechism, 
   Adult Sunday School  
  10:45 am Worship/Communion 
   Reader: Mike Daenzer 
 

MONDAY - October 23rd   
  6:30 pm Faithful Ringers - Sanctuary 
  6:30 pm AHG Meeting - Heins Hall 
  7:00 pm Ministerial Health & Wellness Mtg. - Library 
 

TUESDAY - October 24th 
 10:00 am H.O.T. Ladies - Library 
 12:00 pm Come Walk with Me - Gym 
   7:00 pm Euchre Games - Heins Hall 
  6:30 pm KOOL Ministry - KOOL/WARM Rm.  
  7:00 pm Life With God - Music Rm.  
 
WEDNESDAY - October 25th 
 6:20 am Menôs Bible Study - Youth Lounge 
 9:30 am Tiny Tots - Downstairs 
  4:10 pm Kidsô Joyful Ringers 
  4:35 pm Childrenôs Handchimes 
  5:00 pm Wednesday Night Alive - Downstairs 
  5:00 pm Early Communion Class- Adult Ed 
  5:45 pm Wednesday Night Supper -Heins Hall 
  6:30 pm Worship/Communion 
  7:30 pm Parables of Jesus Study- Music Room 
 

THURSDAY - October 26th 
 9:00 am TOPS - Music Room  
   1:30 pm Home school gym 
 6:25 pm Male Chorus 
 7:00 pm Chancel Choir 
 8:08 pm Womenôs Choir 
   

FRIDAY - October 27th  
  9:00 pm MOPS - Heins Hall 
  7:00 pm Cong. Health Ministry Mtg. - Library 
 
SATURDAY - October 28th 
 

SUNDAY - October 29th 
  8:15 am Worship/Communion 
  9:30 am Reformation Live Learning - Sanctuary 
  10:45 am Worship/Communion  
    

PASTORôS PONDERINGS:         

 How AWESOME it was to join with over 200 of you from Faith and an  
additional 14,000 from around Michigan to celebrate the 500

th
 anniversary 

of the Lutheran Reformation in worship last weekend! As we move closer 
to October 31

st
, Reformation Day, another great event to mark this  

momentous occasion will be taking place right here at Faith on SUNDAY, OCT. 
29
th
 from 9:30 to 10:30a.m. All ages are encouraged to gather in the sanctuary to 

hear a LIVE presentation from re-enactors portraying key people from the  
Reformation. Youôll hear from Martin and Katie Luther along with many others. I 
hope to see all of you there as we celebrate the focus of the Reformationéthe 
TRUTH of Godôs Word that proclaims our free salvation by grace through faith in  
Jesus Christ alone.         Pastor Biermann    

THE GENEROUS GIVING OF MONEY AT FAITH IS SUPPORTINGé   
   the proclamation of Godôs Word of Truth about free salvation by grace  
through faith in Jesus alone.  Romans 5:1, ñTherefore, since we have been  
justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord Jesus Christ.ò   

PLEASE PRAY FOR THESE MEMBERS AT FAITH 

Bill Kotcher Sharon Bond Kim Klaus Yvonne Lavene 

Perry Lane Dan Bond Kendall Groves Bill White 

Dolores Huber Lloyd Blahnik Doug LaFontaine Dorothy White 

Barb Kaiser Phyllis Powers Pete Marsh Nancy Jackson 

Marilyn Butterfield Keith Stone Stephanie Bilbey Lorna Wentzel 

Lydia Clor  Jeri Steward LeRoy DuThorn Katherine Swanson 

Vic Lanyi Alice Slater  Marilyn DuThorn Dawn Williscroft 

John Koke Wes Bye Jean Heidenberger Linda Ross 

Jennifer Buchler Bob Bridgett Anne Miller Frank Ron Carlson 

Esther Slatton Monique Stiefel   

FAITH FAMILY: This is Pastor  
appreciation month.  Let your  Pastors 
know how much you appreciate them and 
keep them in your prayers.   

Here We Stand Update ï during the month of September, Faith  
received campaign gifts of $3,752.00.  As of 9/30/17, FLCôs  
campaign commitments and gifts received totaled $145,800 with total 
cash gifts received of $93,563 (64%). As of 9/12/2017, LCMS ï MI 
District campaign commitments and gifts received totaled $4,720,000 

with cash received of $2,825,200.  Eighty-six congregations have participated to 
date.  If you would like more Campaign information, please visit FLCôs  
website, faithgb.org . Thank you for your continued and steady support of this 
Campaign. 

If you are interested in being part of our 
Faith Lutheran Congregational Health 
Ministry, we will be meeting for the first 
time on Oct. 27th at 7pm in the library. 
If you have any questions, please call  
Christie Hansard RN at 810-516-1693  

http://faithgb.org/
tel:(810)%20516-1693


ñThe Family of Faith...Faithfully Living Every Relationship in Godôs Wayò 

 Wednesday 10/11/17 
Attendance:     [59]      Communion:   [46] 
 

Sunday  10/15/17        
Attendance:   8:15 [177]      Bible Study      10:45   [285]       
Communion:           [165]           [65]                   [195]                  
              

Sunday Offering 10/15/2017     $ 16,323.20 
Electronic Giving for week ending 10/13/17   $      218.00 
 
 

Endowment Fund as of  9/30/17: $120,975.26 
CEF Consolidated Loan Balance as of 9/30/17: $539,552.51 
CEF Boiler Loan Balance as of 9/30/17:   $  8,803.01 

Wednesday, October 25th 

Elders:  6:30 pm Troy Helmick, Dave Hocken 

   Sunday, October 29th 

Elders:    8:15 am   Bruce Baker, Jeff Penzien, Chet Dub,  

    Mike Bilbey, Loren Sherman 

               10:45am     David Navarro, John Rode, Chris  

     VanLandeghem, Mike VanLandeghem,  

      Lannie Williams 

Ushers:      Readers: (Check in with Elder) 

 8:15   Team    3  8:15  Nigel Tate 

         10:45   Team  6/8          10:45  Carol Arends 

                    

Tellers:  Team    7 

 

Welcome Center: 8:15   Kathy Crumley 

           10:45   Yvonne Craw 

  

Coffee:   Set Up:    Youth        Clean up:  Youth 
 
Flowers:  Rayna Bryant-Ott 
 
Sign up chart is now located behind the Welcome Center. 
Please order the side flower stands.  If altar flowers are ordered, 
please request that the arrangement be kept under 12 inches in 
height. If more than one family is signed up, please consider  
splitting the order and cost. Order from Grand Blanc Florist, at  
810-694-0008.   

FRANKLIN AVENUE MISSION 
2210 N. Franklin Avenue   Flint, MI 48506 

www.franklinavemission.org 
 
Our next day to work FAM Tuesday, November 21st 
Sign-up sheets are on the bulletin board by the gym kitchen or  
contact  Marcy Montez at marcella57@comcast.net  
(810-869-4479) or Darla Barnes at dbarnescc@att.net  
(810-953-3953)  

 
The FAM clothes closet at this time is not accepting items of 
clothing.    

FAITH YARD SIGNS Proud of your church?  Why 
not show your neighbors? Faith yard signs are  
available this week at the north and west  
entrances. Return the sign to Heins Hall if you  
decide later to remove it from your yard. 

FLOWERS 
Clarence and Jean Heidenberger 

celebrating their 
67th anniversary  

THE BLESSINGS BOARD REMINDER  
 

If you have an item to give away, post it on our 
Blessing Board. Itôs located just outside the north 
entrance to the sanctuary. This is a place to post 
used (but useable) items (washer, sofa, tv, etc.) 

that are being given away. Fill out your name, a description of the 
item, and a contact number, on a card (provided) & post it on the 
board. If you need an item thatôs posted on the board, simply contact 
the person indicated.  

COFFEE HOUR -  We are still looking for  
volunteers for the remainder of the year.   Please 
consider serving your congregation in this capacity. 

Harvey, Irma and Maria Relief: LCMS World 
Relief and Human Care, through LCMS Disaster 
Response, is working with the Texas District and 
the Florida-Georgia District to support relief  
efforts after recent hurricanes. www.LCMS.org/

disaster-response 

MITTENS, HATS, SCARVES & GLOVES are being 
collected by the Board of Social Ministry.   A drop box 
will be by the coat room in the narthex. Weôll be  
collecting until November 5th.   All items will be  
donated to Franklin Avenue Mission this year. Any 
questions call Deanna Cook at 694-7831.  

Itôs time to begin thinking about RAFFLE DONATIONS 
for the annual CHRISTMAS DANCE, coming up 
on December 1st, 6pm till midnight! Contact Tom Opp at 
810-694-1196 to arrange your raffle donation items.  

Nursery Attendant Needed: If you love little ones, 
we have the job for you.  This position could require 
approximately 9 hours per week:  Sun. mornings 8 
am-12:25 pm, Tuesday evenings through Dec. 5th 
6:45-8:45 pm, and Wed. evening 4:45-7:45 pm.  This 

is a paid position.  Please contact the church office 810-694-9351 if 
you are interested in all the hours or even some of the hours.  

2017 FAITH COLLEGE & TRADE SCHOOL  
OUTREACH -- The Women of Faith Ministries is  
gathering addresses and photos of our young adults 
attending trade school and college, locally & away from 
home. Please email their name, mailing address, and 

photo, to Connie Green at plantlady2@charter.net by October 31st
(586.917.5983). These young Christians are future leaders and, as 
their Faith family, we will keep them in our prayers.  

Calling all Crafters! We are in need of craft items 
for the Cookie walk in December. Please consider 
making and donating items to help promote the Women 
of Faith ministry here at Faith. Anyone interested 
please contact Gretchen Pfundt or Monique Stiefel at 248-404-7032 

ñCome Walk with Meò: We have started a walking  
program here at Faith. We will meet on Tuesdays each 
week in the gym from 12 noon to 1pm. This is open to all 
ages. Please do not wear black sole shoes. Christie Han-
sard-parishnurse@faithgb.org 

Help supply Franklin Avenue Mission with 
100,000 diapers as part of their October Diaper 
Drive.  Donations can be placed on the Diaper 
Drive table in Heins Hall. Swing by the table to 
see what is needed!  

Games are on Tuesdays at 7:00 pm and  
continue every Tuesday through November.  For  
further information call Fred Hensler  
248-382-5014 or e-mail f.hensler@comcast.net 

Reformation Living History Event: Sunday,  
October 29, at 9:30 in the Sanctuary. (This will be in 
place of our regular Sunday School Hour.)  
Come and meet Martin Luther and some of the other 
key figures of the Reformation! 

 
KOOL Ministry will NOT meet October 31st. Join us 
again on  November 7th from 6:30-8:00. 

Thank you to everyone who helped make 
Trunk or Treat a success.  We had over 700 
people, served 520 hot dogs, 18 gallons of 
lemonade, over 300 bags of popcorn, and  
collected a good amount of non-perishable 
food items for our food pantry.  To the Board of 

Congregational Ministry and our Preschool staff, great job making 
this event a memorable one! 

Please take a few minutes to look at the church door by 
the welcome booth that  we had at the 500th  
Reformation Service this past Sunday in East  
Lansing.  Thank you to Chuck Ruby and Al Johnson who 
built our door, logo, and name.  Also to Jennifer Hocken 
who designed and assembled the cross and 
theme.  Your hard work and dedication is greatly  
appreciated  

mailto:plantlady@charter.net
tel:(586)%20917-5983
tel:(248)%20404-7032

